DIGEST  OF  THE  MEETING  OF THE  PRESBYTERY  OF  NORTH  EAST  VICTORIA  FEBRUARY 17, 2018
The first meeting of Presbytery for 2018 was held at Benalla and was chaired by Kevin Chapman in the absence of Helen Collins on leave following recent surgery.
Worship, including the Presbytery Communion, was led by Richard Franklin, the preacher being Jeanne Beale.  Office bearers, committee chairpersons and members of committees were commissioned; the Deputy Chairperson was presented with her stole of office.  The Chairperson will be commissioned on her return from leave.
Pastoral joys included Len Sherratt's congratulations to Shepparton on the opening of the Redevelopment, attended by 500, and the March induction of Rev Lindell GIbson to Bright, news that Helen Collins is recuperating well after surgery and Judy Redman's request for prayers for tertiary students and staff for the new academic year about to begin. Prayers were offered.
In his presentation, Rev David Withers, Synod Strategic Framework Minister, outlined the Strategic Priorities: Ministries which foster diverse gathered communities of renewal, Christian practice and mission; culturally diverse mission and activity; mission and ministry with children, youth, their families and young people.  A key factor is to overcome exclusion, whether imposed by self or others.  The Strategic Priorities encourage the overcoming of barriers, seen or unseen, the seeing of new possibilities, honouring both present faithfulness and new voices.
The Statements of Intent linked with the Vision and Mission Principles provide a means for discussion of what really matters and a process for discussing mission participation.  The Synod has been asked how it is living with the Mission Principles!
David spoke of the interconciliar implications of the Mission Principles.  How can we embody the Vision and Mission Principles in our life together?  How can we embed the Statements of Intent behaviours in our life together?  How can we encounter the Strategic Priority areas in our life together?  How can we explore the whole-of-church conversation, and be challenged in our learning?  There is an invitation to dialogue between Synod, presbyteries and Congregations as partnerships are built. How can we be as a committee: it's not just about doing.  All this is an invitation to fulfil our high calling in Christ.
David reflected on Mark 12:41-44 as a model of observing carefully then reflecting deeply.  He linked the experiences of Swifts Creek and Sandringham in relation to mission.  Being part of God's mission is not doing more, but being faithful, growing in discernment through spiritual exercise, honouring a diversity of approaches, finding a way which is helpful to the specific community and partnering with those who can help.  Communities are providing space for mission - a holy conversation which includes God.  We need to listen for the source of mission, look at our context for mission and discern the signs of mission in our life together - as a new dynamic is formed.  David was thanked for his visit to the presbytery and for the insights he had offered.
Telling the Story  Karen Weller will conclude her hospital chaplaincy ministry and will do supply ministry at Wangaratta for February, March and April.  Michael Easton was welcomed as the recently-commissioned Outreach Worker at Seymour.  Chris Barnett will introduce Messy Church at St Margaret's Church, Cobram.  Two Indonesian Interfaith visitors have arrived in Wodonga for three months hosted by St Stephen's. Cicilia  Dwi Wuryaningsih and Akhmad Baehaki, a Muslim leader, wlll also spend a week in Shepparton.  Joy Sims welcomed the recent sharing of one service a month with the Anglican congregation.  She invited members of Presbytery to the Palm Sunday service at Mount Major at which Kel Hodge will be the speaker.  The Young Mums' Group at Beechworth is flourishing.  Jeanne plans to offer training in leadership of small groups.  The CTM programme on March 6, led by Mark Scandrett, was highly recommended.  A new couple at Benalla have offered ministry in music, John now singing before the Friday lunches.
Table Discussions  Each table discussed what they would like the synod to take on from this presbytery's work, and what we would like the Synod to give back to the presbytery, so that we can more faithfully live out our ministry of oversight and mission.  Responses will be collated.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Notices  Richard queried how the former BOMAR grants should be allocated, given the new Synod arrangements.  It was thought that presbyteries should continue to prioritise the applications, and should make the allocations from a fund for this purpose.  					                 
Presbytery business was transacted, all reports being received.  Benalla was thanked for hosting us.  The meeting closed with Prayers of the People led by Barbara Chapman, and the Grace.         
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